
TETBURY PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

AGENDA

Meeting held on Thursday 19 May 2011

 at 7.30pm in St Mary’s C of E School.

The Meeting began with prayer

1.  Present:-  Jonathan ADKINS, Alan BAILEY; Pam BIRD; Diana CHALLIS;  Lorna DALLIMORE;  David EVANS; Richard GLANVILLE; Alison HESKETH;  Kevin PAINTER ; John SHARP; Ian THOMAS; Sue THOMAS; Don STEVENS; Revd. John WRIGHT

Apologies:-  Brian KIMBER;  Keith ESSAM; Elizabeth HARRISON; Revd. Lesley HEWISH; Peter HODGSON; Don STEVENS; Mike Van-SLOOTS

2.  Minutes of meeting 7 March 2011 and Minutes of meeting following APCM of 14 April 2011 having been circulated were agreed and signed.

3.  Matters arising

· Pew Heaters – There is no new information. There have been very few comments, but this may be due to the unseasonably mild weather. More “temperature rise checks” are needed, so the item is deferred until the Autumn.

· Youth Worker – There were encouraging signs, but unfortunately they have not led to an appointment. Revd. J Wright will now meet Scotty, Tetbury Community Church, to discuss the possibility of sharing a Youth Worker. 

· Woodworm – David Hicks has inspected the Crib & reported that, although the base might need to be replaced, the rest only shows evidence of old woodworm. The Balcony and other wooden areas of the Church were inspected; all seems satisfactory.

· Solar panels – Canon Adrian Slade (Diocesan Director for Social Responsibility) has replied to our enquiry.[*See email distributed before PCC mtg of 19.05.11]


re Points 1 &5 of email – the PCC would like to go ahead, subject 
to reports by surveyors. Withington Church has actually had 
these panels installed. John Sharp will respond to the email, 
stating that: “Tetbury PCC will actively pursue the possibility of 
installing solar panels” (This was unanimously agreed)

· Use of Payback Team – Unfortunately, the work was not completed to a satisfactory standard; much of it has had to be re-done. Greater supervision is needed, by a qualified or more experienced person. Consequently, the Payback Team will not be employed again.

· Area for Cremated Remains - Revd. J Wright will reply to DAC (see Minutes of 17.03.11)

4.  Correspondence

· Request re Friends Accounts – A request has been made by a Parishioner for information concerning the Friends Accounts for last year.  Revd John Wright agreed that he would not have presented the accounts in the way they had been but was confident that the accounts had been kept with 

total honesty.  He felt that the request should be refused and the PCC agreed.

· Diocesan Department for Children & Young People – Revd. Lesley Hewish and Kate Smee have both been formally accepted as Governors of St Mary's Primary School, until 31.03.15


5.  Report from Standing Committee

The accounts for the year and the Electoral Roll numbers, with details of additions and deletions details had been circulated to the Standing Committee after the March PCC and before the APCM.  Both had been accepted unanimously.

6.  Treasurer’s Report

[*see document showing the integrated accounts, as distributed before/at PCC mtg of 19.05.11]

All accounts have been condensed, showing fewer account headings. It was noted that the balance is c£3000 (for the 1st four months) down on  a similar period last year. It was felt that we need to be more conscious of all expenditure, especially as there is no discernible reason for the downfall. This is rather disappointing, considering the improvement in last year's accounts.

The report and accounts were unanimously accepted.

7.  Monthly Charities (July to December)

· Adam Philby Skatepark – a request has been received to support this local charity

· Annual Charity – support has already been agreed.

As a result of discussion and other requests for support, the PCC agreed that Collections should go as follows: 

July:


Mission to Seafarers

(Diana Challis to lead)

August:

Chile for Christ Trust

(Bill & Geraldine Geers)

September: 
Adam Philby Skatepark Fund (Malc & Liz Philby)

October: 

Ndimoyo Palliative Care Centre, Malawi (Dr Walsh)

November: 
Royal British Legion

(Brian Kimber)

December:

Children's Society

(Alison Hesketh)

Lengthy discussion followed, concerning display boards, storage and security. The Rector and Churchwardens will meet to resolve problems of access and storage.

8.  Vicar’s Items

· New Chalice Assistants – Revd. J Wright suggested that Janet Edwards, Brian Kimber and Roger Smith be asked to serve in this way. (All had already been approached) This was unanimously agreed.

· Back to Church Sunday 2011 – this will again fall on Harvest Sunday: 25th September. As Revd. Lesley Hewish and Richard Glanville  were so successful last year, they were asked to organise it again. Last year, a pleasing 25-30 people were reacquainted with Church.

9.  Composition of Committees 2011-12

Education:  Peter Hodgson; Richard Glanville; Kevin Painter; Alison Hesketh & any co-opted members to be decided.

Fabric:  Keith Essam; Sue Thomas; Ian Thomas; Don Stevens; John Sharp; Brian Kimber & any co-opted members to be decided.

Finance/Stewardship: leader to be agreed later; David Evans; Ian Thomas; Keith Essam; Alison Hesketh & any co-opted members to be decided.

Pastoral:  Richard Glanville; Mike Van-Sloots; Liz Harrison & any co-opted members to be decided.

Social: Liz Wright: Pam Bird; Kevin Painter & any co-opted members to be decided.

10.  Reports from Committees

· Church Windows Meetings – This group has had several meetings, with John Saynor making numerous requests to charities. The launch of the appeal will be on Sunday 5th June, at Evensong. Invitations will be sent out.

· Social Committee – Please note, in particular, the change of date for the Church Summer fête: it is now on Sat 10th September.

11. Churchwarden’s Items

· The new Cross – made by Tim Jeffery – to be approx 9' high (and a scale model made for the Primary School) was discussed. The proportions were questioned, although in principle it was admired. 4 years ago the cost was quoted as c£2,500.

· The Restoration of the painting of the Holy Family (a copy of Raphael's original which is in the Louvre) has always been a part of the Faculty application as the Cross will hang above it. A quote was received for restoration and repair some time ago but this may now be out of date.  Sue Thomas will enquire as to the present cost of its restoration/renovation.

· Lifts to Church – We need someone to act as co-ordinator. Kevin Painter will liaise with Liz Truman (Tetbury Dial-a-Ride). It may be possible to work with Churches Together in Tetbury; Richard Glanville is happy to co-ordinate. 

· Re-arrangement of the Shop – As visitors appear to dislike going behind the cabinets, plans are under way to alter the lay-out. A short discussion followed regarding a possible small cost for changes to electrics and the position of the wall-safe. 

· Archdeacon's Visitation – forms are to be completed. Mostly, there are no gaps in information, although some additional ideas concerning our Children & Young People were sought. Ideas to the Churchwardens in the next 7 days.

12. Suggested dates for 2011-2012 PCC Meetings

Tuesday 12th July 2011

Tuesday 13th September 2011

Thursday 10th November 2011

Thursday 26th January 2012

Thursday 22nd March 2012


APCM
Thursday 26th April 2012

Tuesday 15th May 2012 

13.  Any other business 

· The Secretary requested that all members of the PCC confirm their details as soon as possible (document circulated at/after PCC mtg of 19.05.11)

· Tetbury Town Council has c£3000 assigned for the upkeep of St Saviour's churchyard. Discussion followed as to how this might best be spent. Revd. J Wright and the Churchwardens to discuss further and advise the Town Council.

14. Date of Next Meeting 

The next meeting of the PCC will be held at 7.30 on Tuesday 12th July 2011 at St Mary's Primary School.

The Meeting closed at 9.10pm with the Grace


